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Lori Hollek 
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  Office:  (979) 968-5913 
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 Fri. 6:30 —10:30  
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lcms.org 

 
 
 

Visit us on the Web at  http://www.mtcalvary-lcms.org 

 

Pastor, Tell Us What You Really Think…? 

This month’s edition of the Lutheran Witness is worth your time to read.  
This letter from LCMS President Harrison introduces the issue on wor-
ship.  You can find more of the issue here : 
https://witness.lcms.org/2024/lutheran-witness-january-2024/ 
 
- Pastor 
  
Filled to Overflowing 
  
Martin Luther loved to use the example of a “sack” to preach the Gospel.  
On Luke 12:34, “Fear not, little flock, for it is your Father’s good pleasure 
to give you the kingdom,” he preached: “‘He wills to give you the king-
dom,’ He says, ‘so don’t look to your own merit.’  Only hold open the sack 
and take what He gives very happily to you” (Luther’s Works, Weimar Ed., 
vol. 32, p. 87). 
  
In Matthew 9:2, Jesus heals a paralytic: “And behold, some people 
brought to him a paralytic, lying on a bed.  And, when Jesus saw their 
faith, He said to the paralytic, ‘Take heart, my son; your sins are forgiv-
en.’”  Luther commented: “These are words that have to do with the Gos-
pel. Thus it is not Moses, the policeman, or legislator who is spoken of, 
nor is anything imposed upon the paralytic to do, nor any law.  He re-
ceives only consolation.  Jesus desires only to give him and would merely 
have him hold the sack and let it be done” (ibid. vol. 34, p. 330). 
  
On John 3:16, “For God so loved the world, that he gave his only son, that 
whoever believes in him should not perish,” Luther again preached: “Now 
in what way do I take what's offered?  What's in the bag in which the 
treasure is placed?  Faith!  Namely that which believes and holds the 
hands and the sack open.  You can’t merit it by a monastic life.  Your 
works don’t belong here.  Only see that you let it be given to you.  Just 
hold your mouth open and do nothing.  Just hold still and let me shovel it 
in” (ibid. vol. 37, p.413). 
  
Faith is the “sack” that receives and holds the gift.  The gift of forgiveness 
and life and salvation given can’t but move the recipient to give in return.  
The most important gift the Christian gives is love to his neighbor.  “God 
doesn’t need your works,” Luther fumed about the wrong trajectory of 
worship in medieval [Roman] Catholicism.  It was all wrong because it 



 

was all about doing things to earn merit, earning points with God for a shorter time in purgatory.  
“God doesn’t need your works.  You neighbor does.”  The Reformation changed the trajectory of the 
church’s worship dramatically from Law to Gospel. 
  
Our services today open with the pastor making the sign of the cross, recalling your baptism, and 
saying, “In the name of the Father and of the Son and of the Holy Spirit.”  It’s Gospel.  Where God’s 
name is, there is life and salvation.  That name is on you since you Baptism.  Faith is the sack that 
receives the gift and faith says: “Amen.  Truth.  It shall be so!” 
  
In the confession of sins, we acknowledge our depravity in thought, word, and deed.  “Dear God, 
I’ve got an empty sack!”  And “in the stead and by the command of our Lord Jesus Christ,” the pas-
tor says in place of Jesus Himself and His words (John 20), “I forgive you all your sins in the name 
of the Father and of the Son and of the Holy Spirit.”  In the sack it goes.  Amen.  I believe it.  It’s in 
the bag. 
  
The lessons from the lectionary provide the fulsome teaching of the whole Bible so the pastor isn’t 
just gassing on about his favorite topics.  We hear the Law (condemning our sins) and the Gospel 
(forgiving our sins).  And this condemnation and forgiveness actually happen as the Word of God 
hits us, “living and active, sharper than any two-edged sword” (Heb. 4:12).  The gift of forgiveness 
happens in the church, and wherever the Word strikes. 
  
The pastor proclaims God’s Law and Gospel as he delivers the Word of God based upon the texts.  
Make no mistake, for the New Testament as for Luther and Lutherans, the sermon is not mere in-
formation for a person to contemplate or decide upon.  It’s the Gospel, the “power of God for salva-
tion” (Rom. 1:16).  A sermon that does not clearly proclaim, “Your sins are forgiven for the sake of 
the life, death, and resurrection of Jesus,” is not Lutheran.  In fact, it’s not Christian.  Pastors exist 
to deliver the Goods right into the sack of faith. 
  
We hear the Words of Institution for the Supper: “This is my body given for you.”  “This is my 
blood, shed for you, for the forgiveness of sins.”  Then, in a way that only intensifies the certainty of 
the gift of forgiveness, the body and blood of Jesus are placed in your mouth for forgiveness.  And 
you say, Amen.  Got it in the bag!” 
  
All the way through the service, the Word of God in the liturgy and in the hymns strikes and does 
what it says, now cajoling, then condemning, then forgiving, now consoling.  It continues all the 
way to the end of the service when you hear the Gospel-laden words of the one Triune God: “The 
Lord bless you and keep you.  The Lord make His face to shine upon you and be gracious to you.  
The Lord lift up His countenance upon you and give you peace.”  “For [Jesus] Himself is our peace, 
who has made us both one and has broken down in the flesh the dividing wall of hostility” (Eph. 
2:14). 
  
And we say: “Amen, Amen, Amen to that.  It’s in the bag.  Gift received, now ready to be doled out 
to my spouse, my children, my neighbors, my co-workers, and the needy.” 
  
Once a Christian recognizes the Gospel and the Gospel delivered, he or she will never look at 
church the same way again. 
  
- Pastor Matt Harrison 
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Caring for My Neighbor  
 
If any of the Ten Commandments might tempt us to think that keeping the Law 
is easy, it would be the Fifth Commandment. After all, how hard is it to get 
through life without murdering somebody? The vast majority of people can han-
dle that!  
 
But Jesus famously blows up this notion by pointing out that the command, “you 
shall not murder,” goes much deeper — down to the heart.  
You have heard that it was said to those of old, “You shall not murder; and who-
ever murders will be liable to judgment.” But I say to you that everyone who is 
angry with his brother will be liable to judgment; whoever insults his brother 
will be liable to the council; and whoever says, “You fool!” will be liable to the 
hell of fire. (Matt. 5:21–22)  
 
Hatred and disdain come from the same sort of crookedness of heart as murder. 
With both murder and hatred, you look down on another person and think them 
of little worth.  
 
In the Small Catechism, Luther also points out that every “do not” in the com-
mandments also includes a “do this:” “We should fear and love God so that we 
do not hurt or harm our neighbor in his body but help and support him in every 
physical need” (SC, Fifth Commandment, emphasis added).  
We are not called merely to avoid evil; we must also do positive good.  
So when Jesus drew near to us and became our neighbor by taking up our hu-
manity, He came not only to avoid harming us, but He came to positively help 
us, bless us and serve us.  
 
We are now called to show the love to our neighbors that Christ showed to us. 
Your neighbor is yet another gift that God has given you that requires your stew-
ardship. We are called to show mercy, to be kind, to love and serve our neighbor. 
One aspect of this stewardship is financial: our neighbors need us to support the 
church’s work so that they can hear the Gospel and come to faith. Our neighbors 
need the church’s alms and mercy work. Our neighbors need our faithful service 
in all we do in the name of Christ.  
 
The Lutheran Church—Missouri Synod  
LCMS Stewardship Ministry – lcms.org/stewardship Newsletter Article – February 2024  
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For Your Information 

V O L U M E  1 2 ,  I S S U E  1    

Souper Bowl Sunday, February 11, is quickly approaching!  Sincere thanks to the Board of 
Missions for again sponsoring this ingathering of shelf stable food for the AMEN Food Pan-
try.  Please see the Mission Board’s article giving information about this ingathering else-
where in this newsletter. 
 
Mt. Calvary Volunteers will be assisting clients at the Pantry on Tuesday, February 20. 8:15 
– 10:30 a.m.  Shared Lutheran Ministries (SLM) will be picking up the 10:30 --12:15 shift. 
 
Contact Stell Midgett (979-966-2319) or Beverly Albers (979-250-1718) if you have any ques-
tions. 

WHERE DID LWR QUILTS & KITS GO IN 2023? 
 

Through Lutheran World Relief, your love reached several hundred thousand neighbors 
in need, who live around the world in Central & South America, Africa, Europe, and Asia, 
in the following countries: 
 Angola Democratic Republic of the Congo Dominican Republic  
 Ecuador Georgia Guatemala         Honduras  Libiria          
 Mali               Sri Lanka  Tanzania         Turkey              Ukraine  
 

YOUR LOVE REACHED THESE NEIGHBORS IN NEED IN THE ABOVE NAMED 14 COUNTRIES WITH 
QUILTS AND KITS 

 
194,983 QUILTS   190,043 SCHOOL KITS   
123,920 PERSONAL CARE KITS                
 35,490  BABY KITS   7,264 FABRIC KITS 

 
The Happy Scrappers will continue their regular weekly quilting schedule at 9:30 AM on Mondays in 

February at the Blue Fellowship House.  Everyone is invited to join in service and fellowship.  A light lunch 

is enjoyed by all following quilting. 

 
 

Multipurpose Room 
Fellowship Time—5:30 PM 

       Business Meeting—6:00 PM  
     
Welcome   Beverly Albers 
Devotion   Janice Teinert     
Pantry Item   canned fruit OR canned juice 
Mite Prayer   Judy Zuhn 
Hostesses:   Stell Midgett & Judy Zuhn 
Business Meeting  Call to Order:  Minutes, Treasurer Report, Standing Commit-
tee Reports  
    Spring Zone Rally, March 10, Fedor 
    TX District Biennial Convention, June 13-15, Corpus:   
    Registration March 1, Elect voting delegate, Housing reimbursement joint room   
Project/Activity LWR Personal Care Kits 
 Sign up for church spring cleaning to be completed by March 15 
 Purchase College Student Care Cards       
BIRTHDAYS (1) Shery Dunk; Sharon Dunk;  (4) Sandy Rials;  (12) Susie Polasek   
ANNIVERSARIES (10) Robbie Cole;  (14) Sandy Rials 
 
 Everyone is invited to attend the Guild Meetings in the Multipurpose Room at 5:30 

PM the first Monday of the month (except July & December).  All volunteers and the 
support of our projects are greatly appreciated.  Contact our Member Development 
Committee Chairman, Karen Fitch, or any Guild member or feel free to call the 
church office at 968-3938 for more information.   

THE  MARY MARTHA GUILD MINUTE 

Monday, February 5 



 

News from the Board of Missions:  The Board 
met on January 11, 2024, and finalized the budget 
totals.  2024 budget includes giving to the following:  
Hannah Wilson, for her  studies at Seward for becom-
ing a Lutheran school teacher, 10 camperships for 
Camp Lone Star “Family Fun Night”, “Soldiers of the 
Cross”, Food/clothing co-op at Ft. Wayne Seminary, 
$$ to defray the cost of renting a hall/space for one 
funeral luncheon, Christmas break student meal tick-
ets at Ft. Wayne Seminary, Faith Lutheran High, 
CPH books for children at Easter and at Christmas, 
Chamber of Commerce dues, AMEN food pantry. 

Lutheran World Relief Shipment—2023 
LCMS   ELCA   LCMC   MALC   ELDONA 

 
The collection for LWR was a success.  This year the ingathering took place on Saturday November 4, 2023.  
We collected at two different sites, St. John Lutheran — Rutersville and Zion Lutheran — Zionsville, and 
then delivered those items to Epiphany Lutheran Church in Houston.  From there, the containers were 
trucked to New Windsor, Maryland.   
 
Two U-Haul trucks were used this year to accommodate the abundant collections.  There were a total of 15 
churches that brought donations to Rutersville.  A total of 18 churches donated to Zionsville.  A special 
thank you goes out to the volunteers that helped unload the vehicles as they arrived and then pack the U-
Haul trucks.   
 
The monetary donations that were given helped with the expenses of the trucks and gasoline.  The excess 
amount was donated to LWR to assist them with their costs.  A special thanks goes to Chevron-La Grange 
which gave us a  discount  on the truck rentals again this year.   
 
Below is the breakdown of the contributions including the total collected and shipped from Houston.  

        
        
        
        
        
        
        

THANK YOU to everyone who volunteered their time and effort to make this LWR collection drive a major 
success .  Your participation does make a difference.  Let’s start working on projects for next year’s collection. 
In Christ,  
Rev. Lee & Marlene Eschberger 

SOUPER BOWL SUNDAY to benefit AMEN, FEBRUARY 11 
The Mission Board will have a display table available for food donations/monetary gifts set up in 
the narthex on JANUARY 21, JANUARY 28, & FEBRUARY 4.   
 
Food items needed:  boxed cereal, rice, complete pancake mix/syrup, dried pinto beans (#1 or #2 
bags), canned tuna/chicken/chili, soups, 48 oz. fruit juice, hamburger helper, & jelly.  THANK YOU 
for your support! 

 QUILTS BLANKETS SCHOOL KITS PERSONAL 
CARE KITS 

BABY CARE 
KITS 

FABRIC KITS 

RUTERSVILLE 607 0 524 660 8 15 

ZIONSVILLE 635 0 1217 938 121 54 

HOUSTON 2719 45 1693 2276 421 125 

TOTAL  3961 45 3155 3874 550 194 

TRUCK RENTAL 250 

GASOLINE 130 

CONTRIBUTION TO LWR 500.40 

TOTAL FUNDS COLLECTED 880.40 



 

MEN’S CLUB PIT STOP 

Next Meeting: Monday, February 5, 6:00 PM at BBQ Pits 
 
In case of bad weather, please meet in the Blue House. 
   

Meeting Minutes 
January 8, 2024 

 
Opening:  
The meeting was called to order by President Donald Roensch at 6:00 pm with eleven members in 
attendance.  Pastor Kaspar opened with a devotion/prayer. 
 
Minutes:   
Minutes from the November 6, 2023 meeting were read and approved.  
 
Treasures Report:   
Randy Albers presented the Treasurer’s report.  Balance as of 12/31/2023 was $21,253.51.  Total 
income for December was $157.45 and total expenses were $621.48.  Motion to accept the Treasur-
er’s Report as read was made by Jason Lehmann and second by Daniel Fischer.  Motion passed. 
 
Old Business:   
The congregational Christmas party was held on Sunday December 3, 2023.  The meal turned out 
great, however the attendance was less than last year.  A thank you was given to Daniel Fischer for 
being the liaison for the Men’s Club and the Mary Martha Guild. 
Liners were used in the roasters for the turkey and dressing.  The liners worked well for the dress-
ing but not for the turkey.  The liners still stuck to the sides of the roaster.  A suggestion was made 
to try and see if we can get silicone liners for the turkeys. 
 
New Business:   
Donald Roensch talked about the dinners we usually have each year. This is the list: 

Preschool – Pork Steak or Bake Potato. Preschool has not contacted Men’s Club about this year. 
Church Picnic in May 
Men’s Club BBQ Chicken & Sausage in September. 
Men’s Club, Mary Martha Guild, and Youth Group Turkey & Dressing in October 
 

Miscellaneous:   
Team 4 was responsible for the meal served after the meeting.  Special thank you to Randy Albers 
for preparing the meal.  Donald Roensch stated in the event none of the other team members are 
available to help, please call on other club members. 
Next scheduled meeting is set for Monday February 5th at 6:00 pm. 
 
Adjournment: 
Motion was made by Aaron Muniz and seconded by Jason Lehmann to adjourn the meeting.  Mo-
tion carried.  The meeting adjourned with the Lord’s Prayer. 
 
 
Respectfully submitted.  

 
Men’s Club Secretary 

 



 

The Wendish Society will again have its annual Scholarship Fundraiser Drive-Thru meal 
on January 28th at the Serbin Picnic Grounds. This year the menu will again be grilled pork 
steaks. Noodles, corn, green beans and pickles along with a bowl of Wendish Bird Wedding 
Soup.  The cost is $15.  Pre-sale only by Tuesday, January 23rd.  Advance tickets may be re-
served by calling the museum at 979-366-2441 or emailing Museum@TexasWendish.org. 
Drive through, to-go only. Pick up 10:00 am-12:30pm at the Serbin Picnic Grounds. Proceeds 
benefit the TWHS Scholarship Program.  In 2023 there were thirteen Texas Wendish Heritage 
Scholarship recipients.  A total of $17,000 was awarded.   

Thank you for supporting our Wendish students!  

Sacristy Team - The Elders are building a new service team to help with communion setup and 
cleanup.  Training for this critical service in the church will be provided.  Please contact the office 
for more information or to add your name to the list of servants. 

 

 

 

A BIG THANK YOU to my family and friends for the joyous time we shared during my recent 
90th birthday celebration.  Your best wishes, birthday cards and special gifts are so appreciated and 
have a special place in my heart in the days to come.  Thank you.  Jeanette Huelsebusch 

CAMP LONE STAR WOMEN’S RENEWAL  FEBRUARY 2 –4, 2024 
 

Ladies, join us for our annual Women's Renewal retreat! Invite your friends to come along with you to 
this life-giving weekend as we enjoy time set aside to reflect on God's Word, be in fellowship with other sis-
ters in Christ, and explore His creation. 
Each year, this fun-filled weekend includes opportunities for hiking, archery, tomahawk throwing, crafts, 
canoeing, star gazing, prayer walks, campfire devotions, conquering the climbing tower, and more! 
 
Join us and be renewed physically and spiritually as we experience the love Christ offers, while also growing 
in relationship with new and longtime friends!  
Contact the Registrar at 979 968-1657 for more information. 

The Texas Wendish Heritage Museum is looking to add to our amazing staff. If you are inter-
ested in applying to be our director, please contact Richard Gruetzner at pzfahrer@aol.com or 
(512)423-5760. We are looking for an energetic and enthusiastic person to fill the position of di-
rector or co-director of  the museum.  Anyone looking to fill this position must be available to work 
a minimum of Tuesday- Friday and some Saturdays from 1:00-5:00pm as well as all TWHS events 
(including set up and clean up). When you contact us, please let us know how much time you are 
able to commit to the TWHS beyond the hours the museum is open. Our director is in charge of 
the day-to-day operations of the society & museum and  wears many hats including staff manage-
ment, working with our board of directors, event planning (including Wendish Fest), some light 
accounting work, managing the gift shop in the museum and online, advertising the museum and 
TWHS events, working with vendors to maintain the museum complex's many buildings and arti-
facts, website and social media management, and other duties as assigned. Candidates must have 
basic computer skills (Google Suite & Microsoft Office primarily), be an excellent communicator, 
possess top-notch customer service skills and preferably an appreciation of history and Wendish 
heritage & culture. Pay will be dependent upon experience.  

mailto:Museum@TexasWendish.org
mailto:pzfahrer@aol.com


 

LENT – A NEW SEASON OF HOPE 
 

2024 PERSONAL CARE KITS COLLECTION LIST 
Light weight bath towels (size 20”x 40” or 52”x 27”) 
Bath size bars of soap (4 oz. bars preferred) 
Adult-size toothbrushes 
Sturdy combs 
Metal nail clippers     OR 
CASH to purchase above named items in bulk as items are more uniform in size and  
facilitate assembly and packing 

 
Donations will be collected thru Sunday, March 17th after which kits will be assembled and 
packed for shipment.  For assistance or more information contact Marilyn Spillane , Jeanette 
Huelsebusch, or the church office at 968-3938.  Collection baskets are located in the Narthex.  
Make checks payable to the Mary Martha Guild.   THANKS FOR YOUR SUPPORT! 

THRIVENT 2023 CHOICE DOLLARS 
 
The Thrivent Choice program encourages benefit members to recommend where Thrivent Finan-
cial distributes an amount of its charitable grant funds.  Members make this recommendation by 
directing Choice Dollars to enrolled nonprofit organizations, including churches and preschools. 
   
Choice Dollars can be directed periodically as they are accumulated, although it is important to re-
member that all your 2023 Choice Dollars must be directed by March 31, 2024.  Remember 
Use It or you will Loose It. You can direct your Choice Dollars online or by calling 1-800-847-4836 
and ask for fraternal.  
 
For additional information or assistance, you may contact Nancy Lehmann @ 979-338-9998. 
 
SUPPORT YOUR CHURCH OR COMMUNITY WITH A THRIVENT ACTION TEAM 
PROJECT  
 
Action Teams – The Action Team Program gets members involved in planning and carrying out 
 
• A project that will benefit a needy person or organization 
• A fundraiser to gather more funds for a cause 
• An educational event 
 
Thrivent will give a member who is planning one of the above, a $250 debit card to “kick start” 
their project.  This $250 can be used to purchase materials for a project or supplies for a fundraiser 
or conduct an educational event. 
 
A Thrivent member can be given two $250 debt cards per year to fund their projects.  Projects 
must be applied for at least three weeks prior to the event date – pre-approved by Thrivent. 
 
Just go online or call Thrivent @800-847-4836 to learn how to start you own Action Team and re-
ceive a $250.project card or contact Nancy Lehmann @ 979-338-9998 for assistance.  



 

 
 
 
 
 

Faith Lutheran High School of Central Texas seeks to engage young adults in a  
Christ-centered environment where faith and knowledge grow as one.   

HOME OF THE FALCONS! 
Better Together—Romans 15:5-6 
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Thank you! Thank you! 
Everyone at FLHS is blessed by each gift that we re-
ceive from our supporters.  It’s not about the size of the 
gift, but the cheerful attitude that gives thanks to God  
(2 Corinthians 9:7).  Whether your gift seems big or 
small, it is greatly appreciated and makes a bigger im-
pact than you know!   
 
Spring Raffle 
FLHS raffle tickets will be available soon (by Feb 5).  
The Board of Directors are putting together an amazing 
slate of items.  You don’t want to miss out!  Tickets are 
$20 each.  Drawing will be the week of March 4-8 dur-
ing National Lutheran Schools Week.  A limited num-
ber of tickets will be available!  Please contact any 
FLHS delegate, student, staff or call (979) 242-2889 to 
get your tickets.   
 
Texas Lutheran Writer’s Round Up 
FLHS will welcome Sarah Baughman, Christina  
Hergenrader, Rev. Christopher Kennedy, Rev. Brian 
Kachlemeier, Ruth Meyer, Donna Snow, and Rev. Bry-
an Wolfmueller on Friday, February 9th for the 5th an-
nual Texas Lutheran Writer’s Round Up.  The fun be-
gins at 10 am.  Our flier has the full list of opportunities 
during the event.  Please RSVP if you plan to join us 
for lunch.  We are blessed to offer this event to our 
community, so please plan to join us!  
 
Free Wednesday Mornings?   
Join us for our weekly Chapel Worship Service every 
Wednesday, beginning at 10:30 AM.  Our teachers and 
local association pastors lead us in worship throughout 
the year.  
 
Follow Us On Facebook 
Stay up to date with all the exciting things happening at 
FLHS on a daily basis!  By “liking” our Facebook page 
and “sharing” our posts, you will be in the loop on all 
the great things happening and sharing Faith with your 
friends as well.  If you’re not on social media, head to 
our website (faithlutheranhighschool.com) which is up-
dated regularly as well!   
 

New Student Registration 
Any new student who registers for FLHS prior to 
Friday, March 8, 2024 will only pay $100 in regis-
tration fees.  Register early to take advantage of 
this savings!  You can receive registration materials 
by calling (979) 242-2889 or visiting our website at 
www.flhstx.org. 
 
Shadow Days 
Shadow days are a great opportunity for prospec-
tive students to follow us for a day and experience 
what FLHS is all about.  8th grade parents, call us 
today at (979) 242-2889 today to set up a shadow 
day for your child. 
 
Scholarship Program 
Have you ever had this thought?  “Faith Lutheran 
High School sounds great, but my family can’t af-
ford it.”  We firmly believe that EVERY family 
desiring a Christ-centered education for their chil-
dren should have the opportunity to attend FLHS.  
We have a Tuition Scholarship Program with funds 
available, and EVERY family who applies (through 
TADS) will receive some assistance.  We’ll do eve-
rything in our power to make sure that money isn’t 
the reason you don’t choose FLHS.   
 
Share the Gift of Love 
Faith Lutheran High School has a unique role in 
combining knowledge and God’s love in a stu-
dent’s high school experience.  We are partnering 
with families at the intersection of education and 
faith development.  Faith is looking for individuals 
or families who share in our commitment to Lu-
theran Education and asking that you would sup-
port our ministry through a on-time gift, establish a 
monthly giving plan, or set up an enduring gift.  To 
learn more about these options, please contact Mrs. 
Nikki Kueck.   
 
 
 
 
 



 

 

Greetings from the Hankemeier family!  Through much prayerful consideration, Kurtis has decid-
ed to enroll at Concordia Seminary in St. Louis.  His studies begin in June.  We ask for your pray-
ers through this time of transition as we begin this new adventure.  We look forward to keeping 
you updated on our adventures at the sem! 

If you have any questions or would like more information, please feel free to call 979-540-7094 or 
email bigcluvsjc@hotmail.com .  

In HIM,  

Kurtis 
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M T .  C A L V A R Y  M E S S E N G E R  

Our thoughts and prayers are with the family and 
friends of Carol Ann Von Minden who was taken to 
rest with Jesus on January 1, 2024.   
We pray for the family and friend of Vivian  
Caroline Taylor who went to meet her Savior on 
January 12, 2024.   

FLOWER CHART OPENINGS 
 
Don’t forget that we have a Flower Chart on the  
bulletin board in the narthex hallway.  You can sign up 
to provide flowers for a special occasion or  
simply to the glory of God. 
 
Call the church office if you would like more info. 

GEMS 
(Girls Embracing Mission Service) 

 
The Post Oak GEMS will meet again at 2:00 
PM on Sunday, February 25th, at Holy 
Cross Lutheran Church.   
We will be planning fundraisers for the 
summer convention, “Hold Fast:  Christ is 
our Anchor”, which will take place in Cor-
pus Christi from June 13—15, 2024.   
 

BIRTHDAYS  ANNIVERSARIES 
Shery Dunk   William & Sandy  
Sharon Pietsch  Crawford (42) 
Virginia Polasek   
Dorothy Witt   Kevin & Becky 
Sandy Rials-Crawford VonMinden (46)  
Bruce Lesikar 
Shane Pietsch  Mike & Belinda 
Mark Huelsebusch  Cuming (2) 
Cadence Rinald 
Jason VonMinden 
Annie Chapman 
Susie Polasek 
Charles Hebert 
Stacey Olenick 
Brenda Rainosek 
Paul Mersiovsky 
Hannah Sanchez 
Geraldine Teinert 
Genelda Pavlik 
Valerie Johnson 
Kelly Blackwell 
Sandy Polasek 
Julie Cook 
Garland Midgett 
Lyllah Mouton 
Belinda Mangum-Cuming 
Madison Prouty 
Leah Wolf 
Ron Glaiser 
Jessica Pietsch 

Grief Share 
Grief Support Group 

 
A GriefShare support group is a safe, wel-
coming place where people understand the 
difficult emotions of grief.  At this 13-week 
group, you’ll receive valuable guidance and 
tips, leading you to relief, comfort, and 
peach of mind.   
 
Contact Us Today 
Thursdays 6:00—8:00 
January 18—April 18 
Immanuel Lutheran Church 
300 N. Grimes, Giddings 
(512) 461—5442 
 
griefshare.org 
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“Committed to Reaching Out With The Love Of Jesus” 


